
 

ALASKA MENTAL HEALTH BOARD 

ADVISORY BOARD ON ALCOHOLISM AND DRUG ABUSE 
431 NORTH FRANKLIN STREET, SUITE 200 

JUNEAU, ALASKA 99801 

(907) 465-8920 

cc:    Representative Bill Thomas 

        Representative Bob Herron 

        Representative Berta Gardner 

 

February 23, 2011 

 

Representative Les Gara 

Alaska State Legislature 

State Capitol, Room 500 

Juneau, Alaska 99801 

 

Re: Support for HB 33 

 

Dear Representative Gara, 

 

On behalf of the Alaska Mental Health Board and the Advisory Board on Alcoholism and Drug 

Abuse, I would like to express our thanks and appreciation for the commitment that you and your 

co-sponsors have made to improving the lives of Alaskan children in foster care. HB 33 

continues that process of system improvement, and we support the small but very significant 

changes that better prioritize the needs of foster children. 

 

Being removed from your home, even when that home is not a safe or healthy environment, is 

traumatic. Being removed from your home and then separated from your brothers and sisters 

compounds the initial harm caused by abuse or neglect exponentially. While we know this from 

research and study, the Boards recognized fully the devastating effect this separation has on 

foster children when we heard from youth involved in the 2011 Youth Policy Summit. No child 

should have to beg, plead and fight for years to see a brother or sister, and yet we heard how this 

is the case for far too many youth who grow up in foster care.  

 

HB 33 also prioritizes family connections as an important source of strength, support and 

resiliency for children and youth who experience abuse or neglect by making family placements 

easier in rural Alaska. Too often children in rural Alaska are placed with foster parents in urban 

communities rather than with relatives in villages, with the justification that the rural homes fail 

to meet foster care licensing standards. How can an aunt in a village where no one has running 

water ever hope to care for a niece or nephew who is in need, if there is no reasonableness 

standard in determining a safe physical environment for placement? HB 33 provides that element 

of reason to family placement decisions. 

 

We are grateful for your continued advocacy for Alaska’s children and are glad to be able to 

support HB 33. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

       J. Kate Burkhart 

       Executive Director 


